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17 October 2022 
 
 
Gisborne District Council 
15 Fitzherbert Street 
Whataupoko 
GISBORNE 4010      by email: notifiedRC@gdc.govt.nz 
 
To whom it may concern 
 
Eastland Port Twin Berth Resource Consent Application 
 
We are writing in support of the application Eastland Port has made for the Twin Berth Project. Our 
company is supporting this application because we are in the supply chain of the forestry industry 
which relies heavily on the port. When the port has problems, ultimately means, we have problems.  
 
We have been involved in forestry operations for 40 plus years, originating with the development of 
the central government schemes to encourage forestry on the East Coast. Our company has seen 
many changes in its existence but in this time, the trees have continued to grow and we are now in 
the harvesting phase. In knowing the expected demand for this harvest, the immense pressure the 
Port is going to endure having to export this level of wood, some progressions need to be made to 
ensure this is smooth and the region can cope with it and prosper. The time for these progressions is 
now, we need consistency in the supply chain from the forestry operations through to the efficient 
exporting of the logs. 
 
It is not only important for forestry exports, but also the growing horticulture industry which are 
vital to this region. Having a twin berth will allow Eastland Port to minimise disruptions they are 
currently faced with. As an employer of 20 people, whenever there is a supply chain disruption on 
the port, it significantly affects the livelihoods of those 20 people.  
 
This application has been professionally and thoroughly put together and we credit the Eastland Port 
for their wide consultation with the vast range of stakeholders involved. We wish them well for a 
successful outcome of this application as we strongly believe the prosperity of this region depends 
on this expansion. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
Cranswick Enterprises Limited 
 
 
 
Kim Cranswick 
Managing Director 
Email: cransent@gisborne.net.nz 


